COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

November 20, 2008
The November Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Darilyn Kisch called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  
Attending:  Kathryn Draine, Naomi Hicks, Edalee Keehn, Darilyn Kisch, Jean MacMillan, Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, Becky Gallup, Sue Kadner, Betty Kelley, Lou Ann Smith, and Jeanne Surber.

Minutes:  Edalee Keehn moved to accept the minutes of the October Board Meeting.  Naomi Hicks seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Committee Reports:

· Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks submitted the Treasurer’s Report.    A new CPA was hired to do the tax return for CQG.  He was less expensive and would be interested in continuing.  One correction to the report – the date for the Money Market balance should be 10/31/08.  No data has been submitted from the quilt show.

ACTION ITEM:  Darilyn to contact Dorothy Oksner about putting the show balance sheet in the newsletter.
Jean MacMillan moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Edalee Keehn seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

· Membership:  Becky Gallup reported.  There are now 256 members in the Guild.

· Community Projects:  Lou Ann Smith and Jeanne Surber reported.  Six quilts have been turned in.  Donations of fabric and batting have been received.  Labels are available.

· Outreach:  Betty Kelley reported.  She has not contacted Girls Inc. regarding the gift of sewing machines.  She asked for other ideas for Outreach.  General discussion included:  teaching a weekend class or a week long summer class for children, Transition House, and Bethel House.
· Inventory:  Edalee Keehn reported.  One email has been received so far.  The newsletter article will run again in January.

· Door Prizes:  Sue Kadner reported.  Donations are slowing down.  There is a roll of batting available.

· Corresponding Secretary:  Jean MacMillan reported.  The notebook for the job was never turned over when she and Barbara MacCallum took over the job.  

· New Member Packets:  Sue Kadner reported.  She is working on the packet.  Any ideas should be submitted to her.

· Harvest of Colors:  Linda Boynton de Sepulveda reported.  The final committee meeting was rescheduled for December 6, 2008.  There is a profit from the show.  Earl Warren has not been scheduled for 2010 – still waiting for a response from Mancuso regarding PIQF dates.  Want to reserve the small room in Warren Hall for the dinner in 2010.  Based on the Treasurers Report for the show, we were short about 500 visitors.  $1000 was made on raffle baskets and tote bags.  $13000+ was received in sponsor donations.  Monies were lost by having to cancel the teachers.  The guests were happy – heard lots of positive comments.  The new entrance was an issue. The chairperson needs to have a committee that is dedicated.  
· Opportunity Quilt:  Kathy Draine reported.  Making a Blooming Nine Patch.  All blocks have been made and top is ready to assemble.
Darilyn – someone will be needed soon for Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales.  There were many missed opportunities to display the 2008 quilt.
Old Business:

· Adopt-a-Family:  Darilyn Kisch reported.  The Salvation Army has not yet given her the family name yet.
· December Meeting Activities:

Collection box:  cash, gift cards, food acceptable (no glass, non-perishable).  Donor will receive one extra raffle ticket for their donation.
Make-n-take tables:  small kits for $5 each.  All proceeds to go to Adopt-a-Family for Christmas gifts

Door prizes:  prizes every 10 – 15 minutes plus one large prize.  Tickets will be $.50 each, 7 for $3, or 12 for $5.

· New Member Coffee:  Darilyn Kisch reported.  Eight new members attended the first meeting and three the second.  Others were interested but unable to attend.  All were interested in joining a satellite group.  A suggestion for a New Member Satellite Group was sent to Liz Turner for further review.

· CD:  Darilyn Kisch reported that the CD of the 2008 Harvest of Colors Show did not sell as well as anticipated.  Only 30 were sold.  It will be available again at the December meeting.
New Business:
· Tea Fire:  Darilyn Kisch reported.  Two of our members lost their homes in the Tea Fire – Judith Patterson and Susan West.

ACTION ITEM:  Jean MacMillan to contact both.
· Harvest of Colors 2010:  Darilyn reminded the board that the next committee chair needs to be selected soon.  Some show positions and board positions could overlap – Treasurer, Recording Secretary, Corresponding Secretary, Public Relations, Future Programs all possibilities.

· Public Relations:  Darilyn Kisch announced that our PR person had resigned.  Item tabled for further discussion.
· Programs and Workshop policies:  tabled until next meeting.

· Refunds:  Issue – one person missed the workshop due to the Tea Fire.  Monies for class to be refunded.  Future refunds to be made on an individual basis.
· Road Trip:  There wasn’t much response to the bus trip to Road to CA show in January.
ACTION ITEM:  Sue Kadner to check on bus cost and put an article in the newsletter.
The December board meeting has been cancelled.  The next CQG Board meeting will be on January 15, 2009 at 6:30 PM at Maravilla.
Edalee Keehn moved to adjourn.  Jean MacMillan seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

